

扫码查看解析

# 2020-2021学年北京市101中学七年级(下)期末试卷

# 英语

注:满分为78分。

a big difference.

四	、单项填空(共6分,	每小题1分) &	人下面各题所给的A、B、	C、D四个选项中,选择可以填
入	空白处的最佳选项。			
1.	My brother and I like	English and	often learn it together.	
	A. I	B. they	C. we	D. you
2.	Chinese kids have Ch	ildren's Day	June 1st every year.	
	A. in	B. on	C. at	D. to
3.	The gifts in the shop a	are, so w	ve don't buy any.	
	A. lovely	B. expensive	C. interesting	D. cool
4.	There is some	in the noodles.		
	A. beef	B. egg	C. potatoes	D. vegetable
5.	Listen! Tony and Kate	e in the 1	next room.	
	A. sing	B. sang	C. is singing	D. are singing
6.	—Hi, Tom. How was	your trip to the	farm?	
	—Oh, great. We	a good time	there.	
	A. are having	B. has	C. had	D. have
五	、语法填空(共6分,	每小题6分)	司读短文,根据短文内容	填空。在未给提示词的空白处
仅	填写1个适当的单词,	在给出提示词	的空白处用括号内所给单	词的正确形式填空。
7.	Smiles are beauti	iful. A smile usu	ally (1)(	give) people love and help.
	On my first day	of class, the teac	her asked us to tell someth	ing about our names and
	hobbies one by one. V	When it was my	turn, I stood up. I wanted to	o say something about myself,
	(2) I c	ouldn't say a wo	rd. I was afraid to speak in	front of all the
	(3)	(classma	ate). Just then, a boy smiled	d at me and said, "Yes, you can.
	Take it easy." (4)	(he) s	smile was so warm and it n	nade me feel better. Finally, I
	(5) (do	) a good job and	finished my words. Later,	the boy and I became good
	friends.			
	Now I always sm	nile to others and	d everyone says I'm a happy	y and
	(6)	(friend) girl.	I keep smiling because I k	now something small can make



1.					扫码查看解析
2.					
3.					
4.					
5.					
6.					
上	形填空(共8分,每	小、斯Q人)			
			1 .1 .	C (1 11 ) TI	
				our football team. That meant	
beati	ng out Miller King,	), ~ · ·		r school.	
	Football season star	ted in September an	d all summer long I	worked out. I carried my	
footb	oall everywhere for (	2)			
	Just before Septemb	er, Miller was struck	k by a car and lost h	is right arm. I went to see him	
after	he came back from	(3) He	looked very pale, b	ut he didn't cry.	
	That season, I (4)	all of Mi	ller's records (记录)	while he watched the whole	
game	es from the bench (初	反凳). We went 10 —	- 1 and I was named	l most valuable (有价值的)	
playe	er, but I often had cra	azy dreams in which	I was to blame (因	······受责备) for Miller's	
accid	lent.				
	One afternoon, I wa	s crossing the field t	to go home and saw	Miller tried going over a fence	
(围柱	É) which wasn't hard	l to climb if you had	(5) ar	ms. I'm sure I was the last	
perso	on in the world he w	anted to accept assis	tance from. But who	en I asked if he needed any	
help,	he said yes. So I he	lped him move slow	ly over the fence. W	When we were finally	
(6)	, on the o	other side, he said to	me, "You know, I d	lidn't tell you this during the	
	on, but you did (7)		you for filling in for		
	His words (8)			ght to myself, how even without	
				as still ahead of me. I was right	
	we admired (欣赏) h				
(1)	A. coach	B. student	C. teacher	D. player	
(2)	A. practice	B. show	C. luck	D. fun	
(3)	A. school	B. hospital	C. home	D. work	
(4)	A. held	B. broke	C. set	D. tried	
(5)	A. left	B. right	C. no	D. both	
	A. glad	B. ready	C. no C. easy	D. safe	
(7)	A. badly	B. slowly	C. casy C. fine	D. fast	
(8)	A. freed	B. told	C. showed	D. moved	
\-/			C. DIIO W Ca		

## 七、阅读理解(共28分,每小题6分)

Q



#### What's on this week?

扫码查看解析

#### Disco Club

The best dance music in town!

Please join us!

Every night 8:00 p. m. — 2:00 a. m.

Tickets: \$ 45.00

#### The Sun Theatre

Two Little Pigs
Wednesday — Friday 7:00 p. m.
Saturday 6:00 and 9:00 p. m
Students \$ 2.00 and adults \$ 7.00

#### Foreign Film Week

This Monday to Sunday
See the posters for theatres and times
\$ 5.00 at all theatres

### "The Cat Band" in Concert

Central Park Stadium
Saturday and Sunday 8:30 p. m.
Tickets: \$15.00 — \$30.00

#### Nin Mia — The Italian Restaurant

Real Italian cheese and pizza
All cooks from Italy
Open: Tuesday — Sunday
9:00 a. m. — 11:00 p. m.

## City Football Match

Friday — Sunday
Match starts at 1:00 p. m.
Dalian vs Shanghai
Dalian Stadium
Tickets: \$ 25.00

(1)	Disco Club is the b	est place in town to		
	A. have Italian foo	d B. see a film	C. enjoy the dance	e music
	D. join "The Cat B	and"		
(2)	You can go to	to see Two Little	Pigs.	
	A. Disco Club	B. the Sun Theatre	C. Dalian Stadium	D. Central Park Stadium
(3)	The football match	starts at		
	A. 7:00 p. m.	B. 8:30 p. m.	C. 11:00 p. m.	D. 1:00 p. m.

Scientists have learned a lot about the kinds of food people need. They say that there are some kinds of food that people should eat every day. They are: ①green and yellow vegetables of all kinds; ②citrus (村桔) fruits and tomatoes; ③potatoes and other fruits and vegetables; ④meat of all kinds, fish and eggs; ⑤milk and foods made from milk; ⑥bread or cereal (谷物), rice is also in this kind of food; ⑦butter, or something like butter.

People in different places of the world eat different kinds of things. Foods are cooked and eaten in many different kinds of ways. People in different countries eat at different times of the day. In some places people eat once or twice a day; in other countries people eat three or four times. Scientists say that none of the differences is really important. It doesn't matter whether foods are eaten raw or cooked. It doesn't matter if a person eats dinner at 4 o'clock in the afternoon or at 11 o'clock at night. The important thing is what you eat every day.

There are two problems, then, in feeding the large number of people on earth. The first is to find some ways to feed the world's population ( $\land \Box$ ) so that no one is hungry. The second is to make sure that people everywhere have the right kinds of food to make them grow to be strong and healthy.

(1)	From the first par	ragraph (段落) v	ve know noodles are	a kind of	food
	A. vegetable	B. fruit	C. meat	D. cereal	
(2)	People in differen	nt places of the v	vorld		



扫码查看解析

- A. have the right kinds of food to eat B. cook their food in the same way
- C. have their meals at the same time D. eat food in different ways
- (3) Which of the following is NOT true?
  - A. People in some places don't have enough to eat.
  - B. There are too many people in the world.
  - C. One of the problems is that no one is hungry.
  - D. The scientists are trying to make people grow to be strong and healthy.
- Height is just one of the features (特征) your genes (基因) decide. In fact, because you have two parents, your genes provide you a height that usually lands somewhere between the height of each parent. If both your parents are tall, then most probably you will be tall too. But if you have questions about how tall you're going to be, ask your doctor if he or she can help you find them out.

But genes don't decide everything. For example, eating unhealthy food can stop you from growing to your full potential (潜力). Getting plenty of sleep and enough exercise will help you grow to the expected (期待的) height.

Maybe you're thinking how fast you should grow. There's no perfect or right answer. Kids grow about 6 cm a year between age 3 and the time when they start <u>puberty</u>.

Your doctor will know how your growth has been going over the years. 2cm here and 3 cm there make a little difference to the height you're at now. How you have been growing up to this height? What other changes may your body be going through?

Don't be surprised if you seem to have grown a lot in a very short time. Everyone has a growth spurt (高峰) during puberty. The age for starting puberty is about 10 for girls and about 11 for boys. But it can be earlier or later — between 7 and 13 for girls and 9 and 15 for boys.

You'll usually begin to find that you're growing faster about a year after your body starts to show the first changes of puberty.

(1) If you want to know how tall you should grow,					
	A. you should have enough exercise B. you can ask doctors for help				
	C. you should take some special medicine				
	D. you can record your growth during puberty				
(2)	The Chinese meaning of the underlined word "puberty" is "".				
	A. 童年时期 B. 婴幼儿时期 C. 习惯养成期 D. 生长发育期				
(3)	After reading this passage, we get to know				
	A. how you grow to a certain height B. how your parents' heights influence (影响) you				
	C. how you look like your parents D. how the genes work in your body				
(4)	The writer tells in the passage.				
	A. how good it is to be a doctor B. how much sleep we need				
	C. why genes can't decide everything D. what a healthy diet is				

12. Some teenagers think that newspapers are boring and only for adults. But that's not true. There are many interesting stories in the paper. You just need to make clear what you are looking at. "I spend about half an hour reading newspapers every day," said 15-year-old Gao Ming from Beijing. "I'm interested in things happening at school." School news is just one



kind of news story in newspapers. There's also world news: from international (国际的) problems to pop stars.

扫码查看解析

Read the newspaper carefully, we'll find different kinds of articles (文章) on the pages:

News stories — these stories are about events. Reporters try to show all points of a story to help readers understand what happened. Reporters try to speak to as many people as possible. They also use pictures and numbers to show the readers that the stories are true. The newspaper Teenagers has lots of news stories on the news page and front page. When we read them, we learn more about the facts, not the writers' ideas.

Opinion writing — opinion writing is usually about something happening right now. But it isn't just facts. Here writers add their own opinions to the news. Writers pick only the facts that help back up their ideas. They make readers believe that they are telling the truth. This is usually the kind of story that gets people thinking. Go to "Speak Out" on Page Two for an example of opinion writing in Teenagers.

Advertisement — Don't get happy too early when you read them. Those sweet words and lovely pictures are just ways to get us interested in their products! People have to pay to put advertisements in newspapers!

adve	rtisements in newspapers!					
(1) The underlined sentence "You just need to make clear what you are looking						
	that the readers					
	A. should understand interesting news stories					
	B. must know the contents (内容) of all the news					
	C. need to look at the school news first D. should know which kind of things to read	1				
(2)	Writers use some facts in opinion writings because they want us their opinion	S.				
	A. to agree with B. to remember C. to speak out D. to understand					
(3)	In the writer's opinion, we'd better be advertisements in newspapers.					
	A. interested in B. against C. careful of D. worried about					
(4)	This passage mainly tells how					
A. reporters write different kinds of news  B. readers can read newspapers in better ways						
						C. teenagers get interested in newspapers

#### 八、阅读短文,根据短文内容回答问题。(共10分,每小题10分)

D. readers can deal with different kinds of news in newspapers

13. Shops of Goodwill

Have you ever heard of charity (慈善) shops? A charity shop usually sells secondhand things from people and gives most of the profit (利润)to charity.

Charity shops are very popular in many foreign countries. For example, in Canada, nearly every neighborhood community (注区) has one or two charity shops. People who live in the neighborhood can give away their spare (多余的)things to the charity shops. People with not much money for new things can go there to buy what they want at a low price. In many foreign countries, buying things we need in charity shops is very common.

In 2008, the first charity shop opened in Beijing. Starting from 2015, Beijing is going to run 66 charity shops around the city. People can give away used things, such as books, clothes and furniture (家具) to their neighborhood community. After being cleaned and sterilized (消



毒), these things will be sold at charity shops. The profit will be used to help poor people in the 扫码查看解析 city. Huang Dong opened his little charity shop in the downtown (市中心) area of Beijing in 2010 after he came back from Canada. He sells used books and clothes in his shop and gives most of the profit to charity organizations (组织).

The idea of recycling things in charity shops is a fashion in many foreign countries. They think it's a really good idea. They can help other poor people while buying things they need. We believe charity shops will also become more popular in China when more Chinese care about charity and want to do something to help others.

(1)	XX71	1	1	• ,	1	1 0
(1)	What	aoes	a cr	narity	snop	ao!

- (2) Are charity shops very popular in many foreign countries?
- When did the first charity shop open in Beijing?
- (4) Where is Huang Dong's charity shop?
- (5) Why are charity shops very popular?

# 九、文段表达(共10分)根据中文和英文提示,完成一篇不少于50词的文段写作。文中已经给出内容不计入总词数,所给提示词语仅供选用。

14. 临近期末,学校正在评选活动课、选修课等社团活动的优秀指导教师——"明星社团教师"(Star Teacher of Club)。假如你是李华,请用英语写一篇演讲稿,推荐你心目中的明星社团教师。

内容包括:他(她)的姓名、外貌以及你喜爱他(她)的理由。

注意:不能出现真实姓名。

提示词语: kind, strict, support, patient, encourage, help …with …, learn from … 提示问题:

- Who is the Star Teacher of Club in your heart?
- What does he/ she look like?
- Why do you like him / her?

Dear teachers and classmates,

It's my pleasure to talk about the Star Teacher of Club in my heart.

6/6